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FACULTY SENATE |MINUTES
Date/Time | 3/1/2018 2:30 PM | Meeting location Q120B
		President
	Jon Storslee
	President Elect
	Keith Kelly
	Treasurer
	Mike Hamm
	Secretary
	Sean Petty
	Meeting Type
	Monthly



		Attendees
Jon Storslee, Mike Hamm, Sean Petty, Kevin Arps, Dale Heuser, Scott Massey, Pamela Osback, Caron Sada, Felicia Ramirez, Tomi Johnston, Kelly Burton, Lili Kang, Kurt Hill, Jeff Hoyt, Donna Mosher, Tricia Montgomery, Marylin Cristiano, Dr. Paul Dale (Guest)





Meeting Details

	Meeting Called to order by
	 Jon Storslee

	Time Called to order
	3:22 PM

	Approval of Agenda
	 Yes

	Approval of Minutes
	 Yes

	Treasurer Report
	 Report Provided



OFFicer Reports
President
Student Support at Governing Board Meeting
Jon was extremely moved by the actions of the students who came forward to express their support of the faculty at the governing board meeting. As a result of their action and support, Jon would like to draft a letter of support for the student governing body.

	VPAA and VPSA Hiring Committee Update
a. There are going to be VPAA hiring interviews next week 
b. There are going to be 3 candidates sent forward. One of the other candidates is also being considered for another job.
c. March 20th VPAA interviews (on-campus)
Governing Board Action
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jon would like to brainstorm ideas about what to do regarding the actions of the board. Jon stated that the newest board member proposed a measure to slow down the process but was ultimately ignored by Hendrix. Jon stated that we should be talking to our students about civic duty. We should be encouraging students to register to vote. As educators we should be showing how important it is to vote. Additionally, Jon stated that the actions of the board now gives us more time to prepare for November. Kurt expressed that we should maintain a cordial relationship with administrators and members of the board. The board needs to see the good that the faculty does. We should be telling our stories with tools like social media. To address this issue, the FEC has hired a PR firm. Jon stated that Johanna Haver was impressed by our letter and that it was very informative. We need to push the fact that decisions of the district are affecting enrollments at the college. Jon has not received much feedback from FEC. Jon also stated that he still plans on running for FEC, even if there is no release time.
New Policy Ad-Hoc Team
Dr. David Rubi has been appointed by the Chancellor to serve on the ad hoc team to develop a process to replace meet and confer. Paul is also one of the CEC reps on this team. A new process is due to present to the Board no later than June 30, 2018.

President Elect
	
Special Guests
	Dr. Paul Dale, College President
	Paul stated that the future “meet and confer” team should focus on a collaborative effort. Paul thinks we can build something better or different. The admin team knew that the board had all the votes it needed hence, the absence of vocal opposition from the administrative team. However, there is still 100% support from the admin team to incorporate lab-loading – and conflict resolution into the new policy. Paul also stated that the RFP is not going away. However, Meet and Confer will not be returning. Paul suspects that there is going to be a process implemented to address issues such as accountability and other faculty related items. Paul stated that the Hendrix resolution wasn’t previously discussed with the admin team.
 Based on the resolution of the board, Paul believes the end-game of the board is to maintain power over the RFP process and remain the final deciding authority. Paul stated that while compensation issues are included in the current RFP, historically, without any influence on revenue sources to fund, salary compensation has not been influenced through the meet and confer process. Many of the members in attendance shared various concerns surrounding the board measure. Additionally, Paul reiterated his support for FPG and doesn’t think the board is going to remove faculty horizontal advancement opportunities. Paul also stated that we need to address the college plan and integrate duties of the Faculty senate president.
Treasurer
Report provided.
Secretary
Meeting minutes are provided.


Action Items
Motion to create an alternate for Jon and Keith at FEC in the event of their absence.
This motion would allow the faculty senate to designate an alternative representative to attend FEC meetings in the event that the President or President elect are unable to attend.

	Motioned By:
	Seconded by
	YAY
	NAY
	Abstain

	Mike Hamm
	Kevin Arps
	All Present
	None
	0





Meeting Conclusion
Meeting Adjourned

	Motion to Adjourn
	Motion Seconded
	Time

	Mike Hamm
	Kurt Hill
	4:10 PM
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